
THE  POPE,  HOLLYWOOD  AND
TRANSGENDERISM
If  there  were  any  doubt  that  the  religious  vision  of
sexuality, as represented by the pope, and the secular vision,
as represented by Hollywood, were dissimilar, they were wiped
away.

On  March  10,  an  Argentine  daily  newspaper,  La  Nación,
published an interview that Pope Francis gave on the subject
of transgenderism. “Gender ideology, today, is one of the most
dangerous  ideological  colonizations.  Why  is  it  dangerous?
Because it blurs the difference and the value of men and
women.”

The pope also said that “some people are a bit naïve and
believe that it [gender ideology] is the way to progress.”
Such persons, he said, do not recognize “an anthropology of
gender, which is extremely dangerous because it eliminates
differences [between men and women].”

Two days later, at the Academy Awards, Daniel Scheinert, the
co-director of the Oscar-winning movie, “Everything Everywhere
All at Once,” took the occasion to defend drag queens and drag
children. He said they were “a threat to nobody!” The crowd
loved it.

The pope understands that human nature is fixed: there are
only two sexes. Hollywood thinks human nature is fluid: there
are many sexes, or what they inaccurately call “genders.”

Is the Hollywood crowd naïve, as the pope says, or are they
something more sinister? To conclude they are naïve is to say
they can be educated as to their follies. But if they are not
naïve, and they know exactly what they are doing, then they
are willfully promoting what the pope calls “one of the most
dangerous  ideological  colonizations.”  We  think  it’s
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deliberate.


